
ASBESTOS SURVEY CERTIFICATON 

On September 1, 2001, Senate Bill 509 was passed into law, affecting permits issued on 
or after January 1, 2002.  This Bill requires municipalities to verify that an asbestos 
survey has been conducted prior to issuing renovation or demolition permits for public 
or commercial buildings.  This survey shall be in accordance with the Texas Asbestos 
Health Protection Rules (hereafter referred to as TAHPR) and the National Emission 
Standards for Hazardous Air Pollutants (hereafter referred to as NESHAP).  For this 
purpose, a commercial building is defined as a non-residential structure or apartment 
building (greater than two dwelling units).  A public building would include schools, 
churches, and government buildings (federal, state, county and local). 

Therefore, beginning January 1, 2002 any permit issued for demolition or renovation of 
a public or commercial building, as defined herein, shall not be issued until verification 
that an asbestos survey has been conducted in accordance with the TAHPR and 
NESHAP. 

Verification shall be by means of the report completed by a licensed asbestos 
professional submitted with the plans to the City of Lewisville. 

Information regarding asbestos survey providers, as well as other information regarding 
compliance with Senate Bill 509 – Implementing Requirements to Verify Asbestos 
Surveys – may be obtained through the Texas Department of Health’s Asbestos 
Program website at:  www.tdh.state.tx.us/beh/asbestos. 
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